






























































































































































































































































4. We are, as the legal representatives of the National Commissioner, in
principle, in agreement with the confidentiality regime as proposed by both
the legal representatives of the HSF and the DA but we are of the view that
presently it will not assist us as the legal representatives of the Former
President have denied us consent to produce those medical records without

a court order.

5. We therefore agree with the legal representatives of the Former President
that the set down date of the 26™ October 2021 be retained for hearing on
all the interlocutory disputes pertaining to the record and, depending on the
outcome thereof, the matter can be scheduled for hearing on the merits in

November or any other agreed date.

6. We also agree that as parties we should agree amongst ourselves on the
timelines within which to file our papers as per the HSF letter in paragraph
3 where we are called upon to provide a schedule of the material not
provided and the reasons why the material was not provided. We are in
agreement that that should happen but we hold a different view that this
should be done in the form of affidavits which can serve before a court when
adjudicating on the further handling of the record. In this regard we propose
that the parties should agree on the dates in which to exchange papers and

for the interlocutory to be heard as soon as possible.

7. We also need to record that |, Mr Sekgobela the Attorney of the record of
the National Commissioner of Correctional Services from the Pretoria State
Attorney, has challenges with my work email and the use of my work

computer as it is common cause that the Department of Justice had a

Access to Justice for All Always quote my reference number



misfortune of having their systems down, we therefore request that all the
parties should communicate with us through my personal ‘gmail’ account
and also copy Adv Bheki Ndebele on this email address:

bheki.ndebele@agkchambers.co.za.

8. It is also our understanding that the DJP had requested that we should
agree amongst ourselves on the time in which to hold the next case
management meeting on Friday early in the moming. We therefore propose
that we give the DJP the time of 07h30 in order to manage this matter going

forward.

Yours faithfully

SGD: R SEKGOBELA

RN SEKGOBELA
OFFICE OF THE STATE ATTORNEY: PRETORIA
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